
 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting $2,026,099.45 for the 911 Center & Logan Co Radio Rehabilitation & 

Modernization project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is 

Guthrie Police Department, located at 306 W Oklahoma Ave Guthrie, OK 73044. The funding 

would be used to acquire technologies and equipment to assist first responders with reacting to 

emergencies. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the City of Guthrie's Central 

Communications Center (CCC) serves approximately 80,000 residents of Central Oklahoma. 

Additionally, the CCC addresses emergencies arising from the nearly 150,000 individuals 

traveling through the area via major highways such as Oklahoma State Highways 33 and 77, and 

U.S. Interstate 35. The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by section 501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 

U.S.C. § 10152). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Stephanie Bice 

Member of Congress 


